Connecticut B.A.S.S. Federation Nation

Meeting Minutes
September 16, 2010
The regular monthly meeting of the Connecticut B.A.S.S. Federation Nation was called to order September 16,  2010 at approximately 7:30 by Sylvia Morris.
Roll Call:  The following clubs were absent: Bass Blazers, Candlewood Bassmasters, Naugatuck Valley Bassmasters, Silver City bassmasters, Statewide Bassmasters, and Tobacco Valley Bassmasters.
Correspondence:    None.
Announcements:
· Skeeter and Yahama have both signed multiple year agreements with B.A.S.S. to be official sponsors of the Bassmaster Classic, Elite series, Bass Pro Shops Opens, and Federation Nation.
· The Federation has sent a Stew Leonards gift card to Terry Baksay as a “get well” gift.
· The CT Federation Nation was recently featured in two BASS Times articles in September issue.  One article was about the upcoming divisional tournament on Candlewood.  The other article was about Dave Santos and his recent trip to fish Amistad with Tony Gergali, owner of Sure Life.
· The CMTA boat show in Hartford will be held January 28, 29, and 30 next year.
A motion was made and passed to accept the previous month’s minutes.
Report of Officers
Treasurers Report:  Sue Weeks

Conservation Report:  Dave Santos 
· Dave would like to remind everyone of the upcoming CT DEP Sportsman’s Appreciation Day, Sept. 25, 2010.  More info can be found at the DEP’s website.  *Dave can use 2-3 more volunteers.
· Course Woody Habitat project on Lilly:  Dave would like to begin work on this project in the spring.  He will be contacting his planning committee about a possible October meeting.
· Dave will also be attending the FAC meeting to inquire about the status of the Bantam Lake launch.
Boating Advisory: Sue Weeks:
· The committee met Wednesday September 8, 2010 at the DEP Marine Headquarters in Old Lyme and dealt with some housekeeping issues and other items of discussion.  The following items would be of the most interest to the CBFN. 
· Legislation – there is not a lot currently going on.  Some minor technical changes are being proposed.  The Public Hearing was held on regulations for the online educational boating/watercraft course and a report responding to the comments received is being put together to submit.
· Eleanor Mariani presented a slide show documenting the renovation being done at Bayberry Lane at Baker’s Cove on the Thames River.   The construction company is using a portadam at the construction site and will be installing a new dock system with no gangway.

· She would like to get the design work done for the Lake Lillinonah and Pond Brook launches done so when funding is available to start the work it won’t be delayed waiting for those plans. 

· Boating Division now has a Facebook Page.  The Prudence Crandall was commissioned in June and has been well received and accepted.  Mark Chanski has approached 900 boats and spoken with 3,000 boaters.

· USCG is now sponsoring Operation Paddle Smart for paddlers in canoes, kayaks and row boats.  A pamphlet is now available to explain the importance of wearing a PFD and safety concerns that individuals participating in this type of boating should be aware of.  There is also a sticker that can be applied to the inside of the vessel for identification purposes. 

· The CMTA Boating show will now be held for just 3 days and the dates of the January 2011 show are Friday the 28th, Saturday the 29th and Sunday the 30th. 

C.L.A. Report: None.
Tournament Report:  Harry Gordon
· Classic invitations will be going out this week to trail qualifiers.
· Two day State Championship pairings will be held on 9/28/2010 at 7pm at the Bristol Polish Club.  See the website for directions if needed.
· Reminder:  All  2010 state championship applications are due by Sept. 18th!
Sponsorship Report:  Bob Nelson
· The rods from Kistler have been received for the banquet. We purchased four (4) Micro Magnesium rods (McMag610MHS) at $75.00 each and three (3) Helium LTA (He70MHC) rods for $100 each. The CBFN spent $600 for rods that retailed for $1740.

· Several CBFN sponsors donated items for the Mike Greenhill Tournament. The CBFN would like to thank the following sponsors: Lunker City Specialties, Kistler Rods, Guest Chargers and US Reels. The CBFN would also like to thank K&G Rods, Chris Bielert, Joe Kowalski and Scott Janus for their donations.
· Kimber Austin, of Minn Kota, spoke to Bob Nelson regarding the requirements for the sponsorship presentation. She has changed the guidelines for the sponsorship presentation.

· Dave Miarano gave the CBFN contact information for Powell Rods. Powell Rods expressed an interest in sponsoring the CBFN. Bob Nelson made the call to Keith at Powell Rods at the time which was specified by Powell. Keith said that he would possibly be interested in offering a discount to the members of the CBFN. He was unsure of the percentage that he would offer the CBFN. He then said “I can not talk now; I am late for my bike ride”. Information was sent to him about the CBFN and what he would get in return for sponsoring the CBFN. A follow up call and email was made by Bob Nelson. As of 9/16/10, it has gone unreturned.

C.B.F.N. Scholarship Committee:   No report
Bob Malloy Scholarship Committee:  No report
Banquet Committee:   Banquet  is November 6, 2010 at the Chowder Pot in Hartford.  All info is now up on the Federations membership forum.
Membership Committee:  None.
Raffle Committee:   No report
Website Committee: 
· More updates to the site are on the way, if you would like anything special put on the site, contact Armand Fortier

· If you are having trouble getting on the forum, you may also contact Armand at cbfnmember@sbcglobal.net 

Audit Committee:  No report
Youth Report:   

· Terry Baksay has been out on Candlewood with the juniors practicing for the upcoming divisional. 

Finance Committee:  No report
State Team Report:  Sylvia Morris

· $25 gift card from Big Y was received 

· $25 gift card from Costco was also received

· Spasi’s restaurant will be donating the food for the Junior’s Banquet at the Divisionals.

· Elliott and Judy Carpenter (Sue Week’s Sister and Brother-in-law have donated beverages to the team.

· Sylvia Morris has asked all spectators at Septembers Eastern Divisional on Candlewood to not speak to any CT competitor on the water, as they can be disqualified for this.  Please come out to support our team at all the weigh ins, just be careful if you are on the lake watching.
Motion made and seconded to accept reports as given

Old Business

· The Scoreboard has been sent back and confirmation was received that it made it there.
· U.S. Reels has confirmed that all back orders have been shipped.
· The benefit tournament for Mike Greenhill was held on Sunday September 12,  almost $5000 was raised for him and his family.  Mike and his family all pitched in and helped out in various ways at the tournament.  The team of Harry Gordon and Jim Morris won Lunker and donated their winnings  to mike and family.  CT Yankee Bassmasters, MidConn Bassmasters, and Team Skeeter all handed in Donations at the September meeting in response to the club challenge.
· Jon Puhalski, who will once again be chairing the chapter of the year and member of the year awards is accepting applications.  He wants to alert perspective applicants to be detailed in their descriptions and really “dress” them up.  Include any pictures and news clippings.  Applications can be found on the CBFN website.  If applications are dated 2009, you  must change the year to 2010.  Applications should be mailed to Jon Puhalski, 53 Overlook Rd., Winsted, CT  06098.  If you have any questions call Jon at 860-459-2251.
· By-Law change proposals were due at this meeting and will no longer be accepted.  Any proposed changes will be handed out at the next meeting for reps to bring back to their clubs for discussion. 
 New Business
· A nominating committee will be headed up by Paul Dingee.  You must contact Paul with any nominations so that he can present them to the board in writing.  You can contact Paul at 860-966-2953.
· A tag sale in memory of Art Rife will be held September 26th in Coventry.  For sale will be all Art’s tackle, various sporting goods, and his boat.  More details can be found on the members forum.
· A motion was made and passed to  give up to $320.00 for potential rooms for 2-day workers working both days.
· ROSTERS ARE DUE AT THE NOVEMBER MEETING

Meeting was adjourned at approximately 8:10 p.m.

Next Meeting:  October 28,2010
Respectfully Submitted,

Carl Pedersen

CBFN Secretary

